
2022 has been one of our busiest years.  
Since our April newsletter we have: 
Attended Arizona Ministry Networks Conference.

Made one fund-raising video for missionaries working with national workers in a sensitive area of the world.  
We are also working with them on a second video.

Had missionaries Troy and Ginnette Doudy stay with us for one night as they passed 
through Kingman. Earlier they sent us a video produced by someone else. The Doudys had 
us repurpose that video as a fundraiser. While they were with us we 
recorded video for a second video. Later we produce the second video and 
combined the two to produce a third video.  You can see the 3 videos here: 
 Video A https://vimeo.com/730520052
 Video B https://vimeo.com/736630597

Video A & B combined https://vimeo.com/736635391

Visited U.S. missionary JoAnn Riley in southern California to recorded a video for her.  We are in 
the final stages of production on her video.

Live Streamed the 3 evening and 3 morning teaching sessions of 2nd Half Ministries 50 Plus camp at 
Pinecrest, near Lake Arrowhead in south California.  We also recorded Dan Wilderman’s 3 morning 
Devotionals. Dan’s videos still need to be edited.
There were sound problems with some of the Live Streamed sessions, also we are not able to show 

the music portions.  You can see the 6 session at this FaceBook group:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/604317047739551

We fly to Tanzania in a couple days to make a video for the International Evangelism Centre (IEO). We 
made a video for IEO ministry 12 years ago and they have wanted us to come back for several years. Lord 
willing, we will give them a finished video that presents the whole ministry before we leave. We also hope to 
record additional video. Then once we are home, to produce additional promos that focus on their Bible school, 
orphanage, elementary school, etc.  You can see the video we produced 12 years ago here: 

https://vimeo.com/673969154
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Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

1.  As a follow-up her ear surgery in 2017, Barb had MRI in May. Everything looked good.

2. Mac had a Colonoscopy in August. Ten polyps were removed, the largest was cancerous, but the edges were clear. He 
has a follow-up colonoscopy scheduled for November.

3. Future mission videos (both traveling overseas, in the U.S. and via Zoom/Skype).

4. Our spiritual growth in all areas of life.

May God keep us healthy, allowing us to continue this ministry for many more years (or until His return).

Praise Report & Prayer Requests

And the Lord said to Paul one night in a vision, “Do not be afraid, but go on speaking and do 
not be silent, for I am with you, and no one will attack you to harm you, for I have many in 
this city who are my people.” ACTS 18:9-10 MSG

JoAnn Riley

Your prayers and financial support are a continual blessing to us. Thank you, God Bless, Mac & Barb

Troy & Ginnette
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